
Syria: UN aid convoy returns to
eastern Ghouta

The United Nations and partners on Friday reached the Syrian city of Douma in
Eastern Ghouta to complete the distribution of food aid after intense
shelling cut short deliveries to the war-torn enclave earlier this week.

“The United Nations and our partners were able to go back into Douma today to
deliver the remaining food assistance,” said Marwa Awad, Communications
Officer of the World Food Programme (WFP), from the conflict-ravaged
country’s capital, Damascus.

The assistance consisted of food baskets and wheat flour bags prepared by the
WFP and the International Committee of the Red Cross (ICRC).

The WFP and its partners, namely ICRC and the Syrian Arab Red Crescent, “look
forward to our ability to enter again in the future to continue delivering
the much-needed humanitarian and food assistance to the people inside Eastern
Ghouta,” she added, calling on all parties to the conflict to grant
humanitarians safe access to deliver the much-needed food and other
assistance.

Meanwhile at UN Headquarters in New York, Spokesman Stéphane Dujarric told
reporters that while the convoy was underway, shelling occurred in the
proximity of operations, despite prior assurances of safety from all parties.

Despite such risks, today’s delivery completed the planned food relief for
27,500 people, along with health and nutrition items. The UN is waiting for
access authorization to cover all 70,000 people in Douma that was initially
approved by the Syrian authorities.

In Geneva, the World Health Organization (WHO) warned that there has been a
marked increase in violent attacks on health care in Syria.

“Every attack on health represents a loss that shatters families and
communities and ripples through health systems. Health workers and health
facilities are not a target. It has to stop,” Christian Lindmeier, WHO
communication officer, told reporters.

According to a monthly report from the health cluster based in Gaziantep,
Turkey, 43 incidents of violence against health care facilities, services and
workers were reported in February, of which 39 were verified by external
monitors and four are still being verified.

That compares to 31 incidents last month, of which 28 were verified.

In all, the 67 verified attacks on health facilities and workers in the first
two months of this year amount to more than 50 per cent of verified attacks
in all of 2017, which totaled 112.
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Of February’s verified incidents, 28 were in eastern Ghouta, 10 in Idleb and
one in Homs. The attacks targeted 20 hospitals, 16 health facilities, two
ambulance stations and one medical supplies warehouse.

These unacceptable attacks resulted in the deaths of 19 people, among them
four health workers. The attacks also left 28 people injured, seven of them
medical staff, he said.


